
Village of Livonia 

Board of Trustees Meeting 

June 28th, 2023 

 

Present: Vice Mayor Bill Kurtz, Rhonda Roeser, Chris Hoffmann, Cara Stewart, Dan 
Coon and Annette Meade. 

Excused: Mayor Chris Genthner and Holly Kubrich. 

Vice Mayor Bill Kurtz called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 

M/2/C (D. Coon, A. Meade) to approve the minutes from the May 24th, 2023 
meeting. Passed 3 to 0. It was noted that the Solar Eclipse will occur on April 8th, 
2024. 

M/2/C (D. Coon, A. Meade) to approve the payment of claims #1 to #31 in the 
amount of $39,855.44. Passed 3 to 0. Voucher #8 and #29, made payable to 
Hurricane Technologies, is for monthly Website support. 

Reports 

Autumn in the Village – Chris Hoffmann                                                                                  
Chris attended a Traffic Control meeting where it was decided to hire two Sheriffs 
for coverage during the Festival. Concrete barricades will be positioned at Big 
Tree and Commercial Street. The Rotary may help at side streets during the 
Parade. Main Street will reopen after the Parade. Dan Coon said that he will post 
a signup sheet at the Livonia Fire Department to help with traffic. 

Autumn in the Village – Cara Stewart                                                                                    
Cara informed the Village Board that there have been two Festival meetings so 
far. July 6th, 2023 is the next meeting. The possibility of businesses volunteering to 
put floats in the Parade was discussed. A night time band will perform from 6 to 9 
pm. Cara needs Board Member T-Shirt sizes for new shirts. 

High School Art Awards – Marion Stewart Bowen Excellence in Art                                                                                                                  
1st Place Winner – Riley Fleck          $500                                                                                        
2nd Place Winner – Tommy Keysa   $300                                                                                                                                                                              



3rd Place Winner -  Ella Keller           $200                                                                                     
Thank you notes from the students are attached.                                                                      

Solar Eclipse – April 8th, 2024                                                                                                    
Annette Meade mentioned the possibility of contacting Supervisor Eric Gott to 
see if the Town of Livonia would be doing anything related to the Solar Eclipse. 

Deer in the Village                                                                                                                        
Trustees Dan Coon and Annette Meade discussed the deer problem. Currently, 
there is not much damage. The DEC had previously told Dan Coon to document 
deer incidents. 

83 Big Tree Road                                                                                                                           
Trustee Annette Meade pointed out that some work has been done on the roof 
and porch. The new owner is Scott Donaldson. 

Joann Backus                                                                                                                                  
Julie Holtje from the Building & Zoning Office recently spoke to Joann Backus. 
Chris Hoffmann said that the Village may need to contact Attorney Peter 
Skivington for advice on the easement issue. 

M/2/C (D. Coon, A. Meade) to adjourn the Village Board Meeting at 7:30 pm.  
Passed 3 to 0. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Jo Ann Weber 

 


